
MINUTES 
Historic Preservation Commission 

June 5, 2014 
Municipal Complex, 100 W. Woodstock Street, Crystal Lake, IL 

 
1) Call to Order 

B. Alt called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 

2) Roll Call/Attendance 
The following Commission members were present: Brice Alt, LeeAnn Atwood, Diana Kenney, 
Brent Hollenberg, and Bob Wyman.  Members Tom Nemcek, Ryan Pettit and Michelle Rozovics 
were absent.  Staff member Elizabeth Maxwell was present.  Lisa Solak and Sarah Jackowiak were 
present in the audience. 
 

3) Public Comment 
No public comment. 

 
4) Approval of Minutes of the May 1, 2014 Regular Meeting  

D. Kenney made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 1, 2014 regular meeting with 
corrections to the date.  L. Atwood seconded the motion.  On voice vote all members voted aye, B. 
Hollenberg abstained. Motion passed. 
 

5) Centennial History Committee  
D. Kenney gave a summary of the upcoming events.  On Sunday, July 20th the Historical Society is 
holding, “The Year is 1914,” event at the Colonel Palmer House.  There will be people in period 
costume, a mock election and other activities related to 1914.  She also noted that the closing event 
would take place after the September 14th speaker, from 2-6 pm. 
 

6) Trolley Tour Discussion 
B. Wyman had a map and list of directions about the route.  The commission discussed the a-frame 
signage that is to be put up around the Downtown area directing people to the gazebo.  D. Kenney 
will have the cash box.  B. Wyman will pick up the tickets on Saturday.  All volunteers should be 
there by 8:30 am.  The commission went through the route and explained to the new members the 
types of things they talk about especially where they have gaps between houses.  D. Kenney will 
meet with Sarah and Brent at the gazebo at 8:00 am Friday morning to run through the route with 
them.  Sandy Price will be helping out as a tour guide this year since they are shorthanded.  The 
commission was grateful that she could step in and help.   

 
7) Member Inquiries and Reports 

D. Kenney updated everyone on T. Nemcek.  Everyone talked about missing him at the meetings. 
 

8) Adjournment 
There being no further business, D. Kenney made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 p.m.  B. 
Wyman seconded the motion.  On voice vote, all members voted aye. 


